
Purchase of Wireless Equipment 
Upgrades using Cooperative Contract 

May 23, 2017 



Background Information 

• During an AAR of AzMERIT testing completed in May, the District 
identified 11 schools in need of wireless upgrades. 

• These sites did not receive new wireless hardware during the 
District’s IT Infrastructure Modernization Initiative (ITIMI) as their 
existing hardware was considered up-to-date at the time. 

• Advances in technology have since caused the hardware at these 
sites to become outdated. 



Sites Affected and Cost 
• The 11 sites requiring upgrades include:  

 

 

 

 

 

• $440K has been allocated to complete the wireless upgrades at all 
11 sites, including $134K in USP funding to help ensure that equal 
access to the Internet is provided district-wide. 

 

 

1. Grijalva 

2. Lawrence 

3. Lynn 

4. Maldonado 

5. Maxwell 

6. Miller 

7. Oyama 

8. Rose 

9. Safford 

10. Warren 

11. Van Buskirk 



Contract Information 
• The District recently conducted RFP 18-02-

20 for Technology Products and Services 
and awarded the contract to CDW-G 
Corporation, effective July 1, 2017. 

• To purchase the equipment from CDW-G 
at the same rate prior to June 30, 2017, 
the District must utilize Arizona State 
Master Contract ADSPO16-137341 . 

• Since this purchase exceeds $250K, 
Governing Board approval is required. 


